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Please know: We are an Operation Encompass School. This means that we work together with the police to respond quickly to   

instances of domestic abuse and/or violence. Staff in school are trained responders and we are a safe space.  

Weekly Update 

Friday 7 July 2023  

   Please email schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk if you require support in accessing this newsletter in an alternative format. 

Dear Families and Friends,  

We have had the busiest of weeks since we last wrote.  

Most recently, we have had the sports events that we so look forward to, for each of our age phases. This is an op-

portunity for the children to showcase what they have been learning in PE, and how they can achieve these skills. 

After moving to house group sets just prior to our covid lockdowns, we learnt a lot about how this worked in teams 

when we delivered it last year. You will see that the suggestions from parents have been put in place, and the event 

went very well.  

New this year, thanks to Mr Tilbury, was the staff Tug O’ War. I had a note from my mum!  

We also held some WoW events, which we use to support the children to write ex-

citing vocabulary and extensive pieces or writing unaided. The Zoolab came to visit in 

KS2 and children held some unusual animals, learning about their needs and their 

likes/dislikes. In KS1, the children were visited by Animal Edge. This company brought 

farm animals to school and the children were able to brush the horse, hold the rabbit 

and feed the goats and pigs.  

These events are paid for the by PSA. If you are new to the school, or reading this newsletter because you will be 

joining us shortly, the PSA are a friendly and hard working team of volunteers who support the organisation of 

events and activities which raise funds for the children. They plough their monies raised into all of the fun things the 

children enjoy. The playground trolleys, the outside trim trails, playtime tables, the sensory equipment, the leavers 

disco and so on. This week, the school took delivery of an outside table tennis table. This will be erected in the exter-

nal canopy area, before we break up hopefully.  

As this week has unfolded, we are finalising school reports. As always, these will be sent home to families, and if you 

require separate copies, this can be arranged by our office.  

We now look forward to the music concern next week, and the preparations for a successful move up day. Please do 

pop and see us if you need any clarifications in advance.  

Have a lovely weekend.  

 Mrs Finch 

Contents 

Letter from Our Headteacher & Contents  Page 1 

Celebrating Our Students    Pages 2-3 

PSA Update     Page 4 

Community News    Page 5 

Safeguarding Information    Page 6 

Diary Dates & Information from the School Office Page 7 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057080755405
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/
mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk


 2 

 

House Points: 

Air: 882 

Earth: 869 

Water: 813 

Fire:  816 

House Points and Attendance              

W/C 30/06/23 

Well done to last week’s house winners.  

Weekly Good News Calls 

Here are the children whose parents and carers have received a phone call home this week to let them know how well their 

child has been working and showing their school values.  Keep up the good work Shefford Lower. 

 Reception   Peach: Thomas & Emilia  Pear: Lilah & Teddy   Plum: Sienna & Kayden 

 Year 1 Chestnut: Lowri & Noah  Holly: Immy & Amelia   Sycamore:  Arthur & Louisa 

 Year 2 Maple:  Mya & Logan  Oak: Nivya & Annalise   Willow: Mia N & Alex 

 Year 3 Cedar: Bradley & Aria   Elm: Eliza & Lauren   Hawthorn: Serafina & Harry 

 Year 4 Ash: Taylor   Beech: Ella    Hazel: Scarlett 

Congratulations to the children below who have been recognised as a Finer 

Diner this week for displaying good manners and values at lunchtime 

 Reception   Peach: Lucy    Pear: Lilah    Plum: Tommy  

 Year 1 Chestnut: Theo.S   Holly: Eleanor & George    Sycamore:  Jean  

 Year 2 Maple:  Sienna & Leon  Oak: Elinor   Willow: Charlie  

 Year 3 Cedar: Zoe   Elm: Annie & Aaron  Hawthorn: Layton 

 Year 4 Ash: Isla   Beech: Oscar     Hazel: Mabel  

 

House Attendance 
& 

Punctuality  

Winner 

Earth! 

Celebrating Our Students 
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Shefford Sporting Successes 
Well done to all our achievers! 

Dougie – Hazel – Football  

Nivya – Oak – Dance 

Scarlett – Hazel – Swimming 

Thea – Cedar – Triathlon 

Niki – Cedar – Football 

Jacob – Cedar – Swimming 

Jake – Ash – Football 

Thomas – Maple – Football 

Jayda – Maple – Swimming 

George – Beech – Swimming/

Football 

 

 

Sports Days 

Everyone had a fabulous time at the Early Years 

Sports Day despite a little bit of rain. The chil-

dren really enjoyed doing the activities with 

their families. 

 

Well done to everyone for taking part in  the 

Key Stage 1 and 2 Sports Days over the past few 

days. All the children did a fantastic job earning 

points for their house teams during the carousel 

activities, showing their school games values 

and having fun. All children take part in races 

during their PE lessons leading up to the final on 

sports day. A big well done to the following chil-

dren for winning their races:  

Year 1 - Teddy and Renae  

Year 2 - Leon and Grace  

Year 3 - Aaron and Eliza  

Year 4 - James and Poppy 

The overall scores were announced in assembly 

today and the sports day cup will be presented 

in our final celebration on the last day of term:  

4th place – Earth house – 1731  

3rd place – Air house – 1876  

2nd place – Fire house – 1904  

1st place – Water house - 2021 
 

Well done Water house!  

 

Values  
The values of July will be Happiness and Hope   

“It’s the moments that I just stopped to be that I have been the happiest” Sir Richard Branson.  

Looking forward to the future. Understanding optimism and looking for the best as we move forward.  

Reflecting on how to keep ourselves and others happy.  

Music News  
This week marks the last choir session, I just want to 
say a big thank you to all the adults who have sup-
ported their children this year. Choir does take a lot 
of dedication to rehearsals and performances and I 
hope pupils have enjoyed these throughout the year. 
We have lots in the pipeline for next year!  

Next Thursday is the Summer music concert, please 
provide consent via parent mail if you have not al-
ready.   

The last month of music assemblies will focus on 
different genres of music. This week explored Indie 
music.  
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Community News 

Please note, the following events/activities are run independently of 

Shefford Lower. 

  

  

  

  

  

https://www.bilinguasing.com/
https://www.midbedsfutsal.co.uk/
https://www.ngdancecollective.co.uk/
https://kidsdawntildusk.co.uk/holiday-club-bedfordshire/
https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/Bedfordshire/services/health-visiting
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Safeguarding Information 

At Shefford Lower School we take our responsibilities to promote safeguarding the welfare of all children 

seriously.  The designated persons for safeguarding children is the Headteacher who can be contacted via 

the school office on 01462 629123. If you are concerned about a child outside of school you can phone 

999 in an emergency or 101 to make a report. The NSPCC operated an urgent helpline on 0808 800 5000. 

Mythbusters 

Myth: “It doesn’t matter if my child is 5 minutes late.” 

Buster: There is a legal duty for parents to ensure children are at school 

each day, on time.  Learning begins immediately and frequent lateness 

can account for several days of learning lost over a school year.  Late 

children distract from the learning of others who arrive at school on 

time. Schools have a legal duty to record lateness and absence.  At 

Shefford Lower School this is recorded on *CPOMS. 

Central Bedfordshire Upcoming Events 

 Healthy Lunchbox Tip 

Get your children involved in pre-

paring their lunches and encourage 

them to make 

healthy choices 
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Drop off times—08.45—09.00am   

Collection times—3.20pm 

The school office will be open from 8.30am to 

3.45pm for any queries, please call 01462 

629123 or email  

schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk. 

 

Shefford Lower School 

Diary Dates 

(further dates will be added and these will be in bold italics) 

2023 Upcoming Dates 

Moving to become a primary as part of Central 

Bedfordshire’s Schools For The Future project.  

https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/ 

To find Shefford Lower’s Academic Calendar for  

2022/2023 please refer to our website 

Term Dates Link 

Please note this will be different to the Central 

Bedfordshire term dates 

13th July Music Concert 5.15pm School Hall (ParentMail has been sent to those participating) 

14th July Move Up Day—PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

18th July Year 4 Disco 3:20pm—4:30pm 

19th July Year 4 Leavers Picnic and Leavers Performance. Doors open at 1:30pm for the performance 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF TIME  

21st July Summer Term Ends 

4th –5th September Inset Days 

6th September Back to School 

Information from the School Office 

mailto:schooloffice@shefford.cbeds.co.uk
https://www.schoolsforthefuture.co.uk/
https://www.sheffordlowerschool.co.uk/parents/term-dates

